TAMWORTH DAILY BULLETIN

Published by the Cook Memorial Library, Monday through Friday afternoons during the COVID-19 pandemic. Send updates for the next edition to mary@tamworthlibrary.org or call 323-8510 and leave a message. Find previous editions at www.tamworthlibrary.org

Thursday, April 16, 2020

Tamworth Town Clerk/Tax Collector update (revised April 14, 2020): The Tamworth Town Clerk/Tax Collectors Office will be open by appointment only on Thursdays beginning March 19th, 2020 from 9:00 a.m. – Noon; 1:00-6:00 p.m. in order to process either "New" Motor Vehicle Registrations (1st Time) or the "transferring of plates" either one of which cannot be done on-line. You must have a confirmed appointment time with the Town Clerk's Office before coming to the Office.

For those looking to "renew" their Motor Vehicle Registrations at this current time that process can either be completed online through the Town of Tamworth Website (www.tamworthnh.org) on the Home Page on the left-hand side click on "On-Line Payments" and then choose the "orange" icon. Checks may also be mailed through the postal service or be left in the Black "Lock Box" on the right-hand side of the Town Office front door. If by postal mail or Lock Box option please call the Town Clerk's office and leave a message with your contact information so that we may call you back and give you the total cost of the registrations you wish to renew and instructions on how the process will be completed. On-line transaction fees have been reduced by \$0.75 effective April 4th – May 4th for ACH transactions.

If you wish to pay property taxes, license your dog, or request a vital record you may either use our online services (as instructed above using the different colored icons) or leave a message with the Town Clerk/Tax Collectors office at 323-7971 x12 and we will return your call to give you the costs involved and the instructions necessary to complete these transactions. Please call for Marriage License requests.

Thank you for your cooperation at this time.

<u>Mental Health link for the day:</u> Resources to Support Mental Health and Coping with the Coronavirus (COVID-19), http://www.sprc.org/covid19.

The Suicide Prevention Resource Center (SPRC)* has compiled a selection of web pages and information sheets on mental health and coping with the effects of COVID-19. These resources are a selection from key organizations in the field. They will continue to update this list as new resources become available.

They have organized the resources in categories by intended audience:

- General Audience
- Mental Health Professionals
- Health Care Workers and First Responders
- Community Leaders
- American Indians and Alaska Natives
- Parents and Caregivers
- Older Adults

*Note: For crisis counseling and support related to COVID-19, call the Disaster Distress Helpline (1-800-985-5990) or text TalkWithUs to 66746. For those experiencing a suicidal crisis, call the National Suicide Prevention Lifeline (1-800-273-8255), or text HOME to 741741 for the Crisis Text Line.

Questions about COVID-19? Call the NH Hotline at 2-1-1.